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Frank D’Andrea
Vice President, Regulatory Affairs & Chief Risk Officer

BY COURIER
September 5, 2019

Ms. Kirsten Walli

Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board

Suite 2700, 2300 Yonge Street
P.O. Box 2319

Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli,

Re: EB-2018-0325 - Update on Hydro One Remote Communities Inc. (“Hydro One Remotes™)
Licence Amendment to Include the Community of Pikangikum in its Service Territory

Dear Ms. Walli:

As you are aware, the community of Pikangikum was connected to the greater Ontario electrical grid in
December of 2018. Driven by an emergency situation within the community’s electrical system, Hydro
One Remotes has been providing reduced services until such time as the conditions precedent outlined in
the transfer agreement are met.

We are pleased to inform the OEB that the conditions precedent outlined in the asset transfer agreement
have now been satisified. Since the transfer conditions are fully met, the cost of power billing will cease,
normal customer billing and regularly expected service including connections will proceed. The official
transfer to full service was August 14, 2019.

Hydro One Remotes is excited to be Pikangikum’s service provider and we look forward to providing the
community the electrical utility service it needs and desires.

Hydro One Remotes considers the licence amendment to include the community of Pikangikum in its
service territory complete and further updates will not be provided. Should the OEB require additional
information, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely,

ORIGINAL SIGNED BY FRANK D’ANDREA

Frank D’ Andrea



